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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL FORWARDING A STATEMENT FROM THE GROUP OF FRIENDS OF THE OAS SECRETARY GENERAL FOR VENEZUELA

PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL
TO THE
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
No. 283


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and has the honor to attach hereto a statement issued on October 3, 2003, by the Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General for Venezuela.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil would be most appreciative if the General Secretariat would kindly circulate the text of the statement to the missions and permanent observers to the Organization.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of the opportunity to reiterate to the OAS General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration. 

Washington, D.C., October 6, 2003
STATEMENT BY THE GROUP OF FRIENDS OF THE OAS 
SECRETARY GENERAL FOR VENEZUELA
October 3, 2003

The Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General for Venezuela, composed of Brazil, Chile, Mexico, Portugal, Spain, and the United States, is following with interest the measures being taken by the National Electoral Council with a view to convening revocatory referenda on the basis of Article 72 of the Constitution of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.  The approval by the CNE of regulations which, among other provisions, govern the collection of signatures and the acceptance by the Council of formal requests for the conduct of referenda from the Venezuelan Government and the opposition clearly represents an important step in implementing the agreement signed on May 29 of this year in the context of the Working Forum (Mesa) for Dialogue and Negotiation between representatives of the Government and the Coordinación Democrática.
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The Group of Friends attaches high importance to the maintenance of the climate of moderation and respect that has characterized the political reconciliation process.  In that context, it expresses its confidence that subsequent stages of the process will be conducted according to normal institutional procedures, with full respect for democratic freedoms and in an atmosphere of calm and freedom from violence.
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